

## KANSAS RECRUITING DISTRICT

OFFICE OF THE

WOMEN'S ARMY CORPS

718 Minnesota Ave., Kansas City, Kansas.



IN REPLY REFER TO:

January 25, 1944.

Dr. Forrest "Phog" Allen, Kansas University, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Phog:

We enjoyed the game last Friday very much but were really unhappy to see K.U. drop the decision. Your team played a good, heads up, scrappy game, and that's made it the best college ball game I've seen in five years.

Would like to see you again soon, it's always a pleasure as well as a pick-up to meet and talk with you.

Thanks again - hope you've recovered from the flu and are feeling fit again.

Sincerely,

MARK G. TREAT

1st Lt. AC